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It has been a very busy year for Property in Canterbury. 
This year has seen decisions from Council as to the 
fate of some of our buildings and land that house 
our earthquake Damaged Playcentre’s.  I appreciate 
everyone’s support and patience as I wade through the 
colossal amount of work to plan for six major capital 
works projects all at once.

The association, with the centres support have successfully 
applied to the Southern Region Capital Works scheme 
to allow necessary maintenance of some of our centres. 
We appreciate the support of the other Regional 
Associations to allow for this to happen.

The success of any property projects is dependant on 
the relationships we build between the association and 
the centre. I have thoroughly enjoyed getting to know 
the parents at the centres I am working with and look 
forward to working with other centres with your projects 
in the future.

Maree Thwaites and Kirsty Brown

 Property
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The Canterbury Playcentre Shop has had another 
successful year with sales reaching in excess of $251,000. 
On top of the $9,000 of discounts given to Playcentres 
around NZ, we have cleared a profit of over $21,800. 
This is an increase in profit of 50% on the previous year.

Online orders from North Island Playcentres and ECE’s 
are still rising as they find us down here in Canterbury. 
Generally, this is because our online shop has popped 
up as a supplier of a product they have searched online. 
It is also likely that we are still being discovered by 
Centres who have previously shopped at the Auckland 
or Wellington Playcentre Shops that closed a couple of 
years ago.   As a result, we have extended our South 
Island Playcentre discount to Playcentres ordering from 
the North Island. 

With our increase in profit, the Shop has ticked off 
a couple of items from our wish list. The first was a 
new laptop so we no longer have to line up to use the 
computer when we are both working on Tuesday and 
Wednesday. It also means maintenance of the online 
shop can be done at home along with increasing our 
Facebook presence. The second is having UV film 
applied to the windows and ranchslider to significantly 
reduce the damage caused by sunlight to products on 
the shelves.

Megan Berry and Jessamy Davis

The shop


